
 WEST KERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
SPECIAL MEETING 

 
March 12, 2025 

 
The special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the West Kern Community College District was called to 
order at 8:15 p.m. by President Kathy Orrin. Secretary Mike Eveland and trustees Billy White, Dawn Cole 
and Jeremy Gregory were also in attendance. Interim Superintendent/President Dr. Leslie Minor and 
Executive Assistant Sarah Criss were in attendance.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON OPEN SESSION ITEMS 
There were no public comments. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

A. Second Reading and Request for Approval – Proposed Revisions to Faculty Collective Bargaining 
Agreement – Grievance Process  

 
Dr. Minor explained that this process had been reviewed by the District’s legal counsel. The bargaining 
team also reviewed the document to make sure titles and process details were aligned to our College. 
Trustees Cole and Gregory asked why the process needed to be approved on the same day as the first 
reading. On a motion by Trustee Gregory, seconded by Trustee Cole and unanimously carried, the item 
was tabled to the next Board meeting.  
 
NEXT MEETING 
The next monthly meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 9, 2025, at 5 p.m.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
At 8:19 p.m., on a motion by Trustee White, seconded by Secretary Eveland and unanimously carried, the 
meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
      
Michael Eveland, Secretary 


